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November 14, 2022 

Via Electronic Mail 

Daniel Goldner, Chairman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit St., Suite 10 

Concord, NH 03301-2429 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

Re:  DE 17-189; Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

Petition to Approve Battery Storage Pilot Program 

Per the Settlement Agreement approved in Order No. 26,209 in this docket dated January 18, 

2019, the Company is to file quarterly reports 45 days after the end of a quarter detailing Phase 

1 program data and an initial report and analysis on Phase 1.  Further, the Company agreed that 

it would provide a preliminary eighteen-month Phase 1 report to the Department of Energy 45 

days after the end of Phase 1 (determined to be August 31, 2022, per Order No. 26,364) with a 

final initial analysis on Phase 1 by November 29, 2022.  The Company provided the preliminary 

eighteen-month Phase 1 report to the DOE on October 17, 2022, detailing Q3 2022 program data 

along with other preliminary information on the pilot.  The Company will be filing the full analysis 

of Phase 1, including Q3 2022, per the Settlement Agreement on November 29, 2022.  The 

Company believes the initial analysis on Phase 1 closes out the Phase 1 quarterly program data 

reporting requirement.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter.  Please do not hesitate to call if you have any 

questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Heather M. Tebbetts 
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